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March 29, 2013 
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
As required by Proviso P1 to Section 65 of the 2013 King County Budget Ordinance 17476, I am transmitting to the King County Council a motion and a report in the form of a work plan for a regional road services delivery model. 
SECTION 65. P1. 

Of this appropriation, $500,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and the motion is passed by council. The motion shall reference the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section, proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion. 
The executive must file the report and motion required by this proviso by April 1, 2013, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the transportation, economy and environment committee or its successor.

The executive shall provide a report in the form of a work plan for regional road services delivery models. The work plan shall be based on the strategic plan for road services policy and strategy to utilize mutually beneficial partnerships in the provision of contract services to cities and other agencies to achieve efficiencies and economies of scale. The work plan shall identify, but not be limited to:

A. A timeline and the deliverables for a technical report on the categories of road services and their historical utilization by regional partners;

B. A timeline and the deliverables for a regional customer engagement process with the goals of discussing, prioritizing and valuing the categories of road services; and 
C. A timeline and the deliverables for a comprehensive regional road services contracting approach that will inform the 2015-2016 biennial budget process and updates to the strategic plan for road services. This comprehensive approach shall include an interbranch engagement strategy with a staff working group and council committee briefings that will inform development of the work plan.

The attached work plan outlines the activities associated with the analysis of contract and other services provided by the King County Road Services Division (RSD) to cities and other agencies. The work plan was developed collaboratively with the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, the Executive Office and Council staff. RSD will draw upon the findings of the analysis outlined in the work plan to develop a comprehensive regional road services contracting approach, which will inform the 2015-2016 biennial budget process as well as the Strategic Plan for Road Services. This work plan supports the King County Strategic Plan (KCSP) by promoting regional relationships that benefit the citizens of King County and carries out several key elements of the KCSP. Key among these is the Financial Stewardship strategy that states, “work with cities to identify opportunities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting.” This includes utilizing mutually beneficial partnerships to achieve efficiencies and economies of scale. This work plan took approximately 24 hours to complete and cost approximately $1,840 including salary and benefits to prepare.  
If you have questions, please contact Brenda Bauer, Road Services Division Director, at 
206-263-0405.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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